

MINUTES

OF A MEETING OF SUBCOUNCIL 9 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN THE
KHAYELITSHA TRAINING CENTRE ON WEDNESDAY, 20 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 10:00

PRESENT**COUNCILLORS**

Name	Ward	Party	Notes
Cllr Ntomboxolo Kopman	18	ANC	
Cllr Mlulami Velem	87	ANC	
Cllr Monde Nqulwana	89	ANC	
Cllr Lulekwa Jali	90	ANC	
Cllr Thando Mpengezi	91	ANC	
Cllr Michael Pietersen	116	DA	

OTHER COUNCILLORS

Name	Ward	Party	Notes
Cllr Xolani Sotashe	Chairperson	ANC	
Cllr Phindile Maxiti	PR	DA	
Cllr Nkosivumile Hlangisa	PR	UDM	
Cllr Wendy Hlazo	PR	ANC	
Cllr Nosipo Nqabeni-Moloto	PR	EFF	
Banele Majingo	PR	ANC	

ABSENT WITH APOLOGIES

Name	Ward	Party	Notes

ABSENT WITHOUT APOLOGIES

Name	Ward	Party	Notes

OFFICIALS

Name	Representing
Mbulelo Zumana	LIS: Libraries
Pumza Fula	Interpreting Services
Sergio Fledermaus	Area Economic Development: East
Nolizo Peter	Area Economic Development: East
Mbuthokazi Kubashe	Public Participation
Alastair Graham	MURP
Mpilo Sithole	Recreation & Parks
Francois Van Niekerk	Integrated Transport Portfolio
Philemon Mashoko	Urban Management
Larry Cronje	Water & Sanitation
Vuyolwethu Nongubo	Recreation & Parks
Luzuko Mdunyelwa	Urban Management
Sibongile Mbele	Subcouncil 10
Jean Pierre Smith	MAYCO: Safety & Security
Albert Webster	SDECD: Arts & Culture
Neo Mkwane	Executive & Council Support
Thotyelwa Nzanze	MURP
Patric Nqadini	MURP
Jongihlanga France	Subcouncil 09
Nomthandazo Nyongo	Subcouncil 09
Nonceba Sogwangqa	Subcouncil 09
Mihlali Makubalo	Subcouncil 09

ACRONYMS FREQUENTLY USED IN MINUTES

ABSDMT	Area Based Service Delivery Management Team
Ald.	Alderman
ANC	African National Congress
CIlr(s)	Councillor(s)
COCT	City of Cape Town
DA	Democratic Alliance
NHW	Neighbourhood Watches
MAYCO	Mayoral Committee

MINUTES

OF A MEETING OF SUBCOUNCIL 9 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN THE
KHAYELITSHA TRAINING CENTRE ON WEDNESDAY, 20 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 10:00

STANDARD BUSINESS**09SUB OPENING AND PRAYER/MOMENT OF SILENCE**
1/11/2019

Cllr Hlazo opened the meeting by prayer.

09SUB APOLOGIES/LEAVE OF ABSENCE
2/11/2019

Mr France reported that no leave of absence was received from the Chief Whip's office prior Subcouncil meeting.

Resolved

That the report ***BE NOTED***

09SUB CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
3/11/2019

Minutes of Sub council 09 meeting held on 16 October 2019 were adopted with comments made as follow:

Cllr Nqulwana stated commented that there was a meeting requested by Cllr Booi to deal with the issues that were raised. He said that Cllr Booi assured the Cllrs that there will be relevant line departments – to his surprise the were individuals that did not attend who were supposed to attend the meeting. Cllr stated that the issues that were discussed in that meeting were not part of the agenda of the meeting. Cllr also mentioned that the meeting was waste of time and the outcomes mislead them. Cllr suggested that Cllr Booi be requested to attend Subcouncil 09 and his department to account.

Cllr Sotashe concurred with Cllr Nqulwana stating that the matter was recorded in a meeting and he was under the impressions that the meeting went according to what was agreed upon. Cllr requested the Subcouncil manager to arrange a notification to Cllr Booi so that he prepares himself and his department to be part of the January Subcouncil meeting.

Agreed:

That Cllr Booi be invited in January 2020 Subcouncil meeting.

Omitted comment from the previous minutes – Cllr Maxiti raise the issue of matters receiving attention that have been appearing for a long time. Cllr also mentioned the initiative that they took to approach the City Manager must be revived - which was done already. Lastly, Cllr requested that the name of Melissa Whitehead be removed as the author from the Matters Arising, she is no longer employed by City of Cape Town.

Mover: Cllr Nqulwana
Seconder: Cllr Pietersen

Resolved

That the confirmation of minutes be **ADOPTED** with corrections made by Subcouncil 09 members

09SUB CHAIRPERSON REPORT
4/11/2019

Cllr Sotashe welcomed the Councillors, Officials, Ward Committee from their respective wards and the members of the community at large.

Cllr Sotashe requested the members of the meeting to observe a moment of silent for the passing on of the King of AmaXhosa, King Mpendulo Zwelonke Sigcawu and Sandile Dikeni a poet writer.

Cllr Sotashe, as they took a decision about the Swart Klip and Human Settlements, to not participate on their discussions until the matter is clarified. Human Settlement have told them that the land belongs to them on other information they are told that ACSA have bought the property. Subsequently to that, they engaged Human Settlement - National, and it was confirmed that ACSA have bought the property. Cllr requested they rescind their decision as the Subcouncil and take part in their discussions. He was told that there is an eviction order for people who have occupied the that portion of that property. they do not condone land invasions, but it is the responsibility of the City of Cape Town & ACSA to act on the situation such situations immediately. That community have their constitutional right that whey they are moved in the property they be taken to a suitable place. As Cllrs they need to engage with ACSA to find out what is the future of that community.

As they have promised to escalate all the burning issues that they encounter – there are officials that do not comply. Cllr reported that they had a meeting with the City Manager and expressed their extreme repulsion and requested his intervention. Cllr mentioned that there is a development at Site C after some time they were told that there are no funds for the development to proceed. The officials dealing with the project will account to the City Manager in weekly basis. The City Manager made a commitment of making a direct line between his office and the Subcouncil regarding all the issues that Cllrs are not happy about.

Cllr also talked about the issue of MURP that it has come to his attention that the project proposal they have agreed on has been rejected. When he raised the issue with MAYCO member Ald. Twigg and the Director, they knew nothing about the matter. They were informed that the Recycling project has a new project manager.

Cllr Sotashe mentioned they have sent back some of the officials who did not have proper reports regarding the progress of their projects. They get excuses from the officials for their poor performance.

Cllr mentioned that the planning for the outreach programmes was poor – Cllr Pieterse was humiliated in his ward by his community. The public participation

Lastly, Cllr reported that they had a workshop as Chairpersons regarding EPWP recruitment and they requested to that the workshop be extended to Subcouncils. Cllr requested that the Councilors invite their ward committee members to attend the workshops.

09SUB MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION
5/11/2019

Presentation tabled by Mr Alister Gram covering the following:

- 1. Nonqubela Precinct development**
- 2. OR Tambo Development**
- 3. Nolungile Precincts Development**

Comments

Cllr Nqulwana stated that what is on the presentation they have seen it already and they have seen no progress, the report is giving them no hope.

Cllr Velem said that they had hopes that the department will give feedback on the survey that was done in his ward.

Cllr Maxiti requested clarity from Mr Gram– what is there the interface between them, ACSA and other directorates of City of Cape Town, because there is development taking place at airport side but in their communities there is no progress. Cllr also mentioned that the timeframe in their areas are unknown but the they are able to tell the time frames on the airport side. He also enquired how the Subcouncil can do to overcome the problem.

Cllr Majingo enquire if they have a multi-disciplinary team dealing with the project.

Cllr Sotashe suggested that the Director and the ED to intervene on the matter.

Mr Gram reported that the purpose of the presentation was to look at the strategic development focus.

Mr Mashoko informed that he understands the Cllrs frustrations and that he will escalate the matter at the EMT meeting and try to drive a multidisciplinary team - will give feedback to the Subcouncil about the progress.

Presentation tabled by Mr Larry Cronje as per directive by City Manager covering the following:

N2 WATER & SEWER SERVICES

Comments

Cllr Sotashe mentioned that when they had a meeting with the City Manager it was agreed that Mr Cronje will provide weekly progress reports. Cllr enquired if the line department have funds, as they reported that they have no sufficient funds to complete the project

Mr Cronje confirmed that they have funding available as they have made commitment to the City Manager that they will source funding for the project, and they are waiting on the term tender to complete the project.

Cllr Maxiti requested that the matter be included on the matters receiving attention.

Cllr Nqulwana informed the meeting that he received the action plan from Mr Cronje and enquired if the department will adhere to the action plan.

Mr Cronje assured the meeting that as the department they will stick to the action plan submitted to Subcouncil.

Presentation tabled by Mr Albert Webster covering the following:

MEMORY CENTRE IN SITE C – WARD 87

Comments

Cllr Nqulwana mentioned that they need to engage the report Mr Webster is talking about – they had 1.5 million for five wards, their intention was to create a memory Centre for Khayetsha. The political dynamic created the current situation – the line department did not want to own the Centre, all that Mr Webster tabled is true but they need to take the matter up.

Cllr Velem commented that there is nothing that is upholding the project, Mr Hoza can move anytime because he is not paying to the

Cllr Sotathe stated that they will wait for Mr Webster's report.

MURP PROJECTS

Comments

Cllr Sotashe mentioned that on the previous Subcouncil it was agreed that they will submit the report so that they monitor the progress – the matter must be differed to February meeting.

Cllr Nqulwana requested that MURP project be part of the Matters Receiving Attention.

Resolved

That the MRA's **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subconcil 09 members

FINANCIAL REPORTS AND IDP

09SUB 6/11/2019	PROGRESSIVE CAPITAL EXPENDITURE: OCTOBER 2019
----------------------------	--

It is recommended that the progressive capital expenditure report as at the end of October 2019 be submitted to your Subcouncil for information and noting.

Comments

Cllr Sotashe informed the meeting that at the Activity Day meeting as Cllrs they took a resolution to send sent back the official from Sports and Recreation who could not explain progress on his progress and they have requested that he comes to the Subcouncil meeting with his superior.

City Parks

Mr Nongubo reported that Mr Sithole has five projects in Subcouncil 09 and he submits progress reports on a monthly basis. Mr Nongubo confirmed that amongst all the project that Mr. Sithole is dealing with, contractors are on site in some projects the contractors will start the following week. Month end of January 2020 five hundred and thirty-six thousand allocated to his project will be spent.

Cllr Sotashe stated that they are concerned about spending and the department comments are outdated.

Cllr Majingo suggested Mr Sithole to do site visit to have updated information and as well as communicating with the Ward Councillors.

Cllr Kopman mention that she has never met with the project manager of Dalia food gardening, the project is in progress and she is worried about the remaining amount – which official can she consult with regards to the project.

Mr Nongubo responded that the project manager for the Daliya Food gardening is Wilhelm Van Wyk who can be contacted through his line manager Mr Sheperd Mdoda.

Cllr Sotashe mentioned there's always uncertainties when it comes to the PCER, Cllr added that that the line departments need to consult with Finance department to correct the out dated information tabled to them.

RESOLVED

That the progressive capital expenditure report **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subcouncil 09.

Action: Mrs Karen Fourie/ Jongihlanga France

MONTHLY/QUARTERLY REPORTS, EXCLUDING FINANCIAL REPORTS
09SUB 7/11/2019 INTEGRATED RAPID TRANSIT SYSTEM: PHASE 2A CORRIDOR: PROGRESS REPORT

It is recommended that the progress report on Integrated Rapid Transport System (IRT): Phase 2A Corridor Implementation Plan be noted by the Subcouncil.

Comments

Cllr Sotashe raised his concerns about noting of reports, the project has been there before his arrival in Subcouncil 09. he had a meeting with ward 87 Cllr with the development forum and they talked about the project that they were promised years ago that there will be a project of this nature but nothing has been done. The people of that community they are not informed what will happen to them and the when.

Mr Van Niekerk acknowledged Cllr frustration, and said that there is a delay on the project has a lot to do with complexity of the project. Confirmed that he is aware of the AT & BT which also taking long time to be implemented. he mentioned that there's some of the project that are ongoing closer to the Subcouncil, the bus Depot Between Khayelitsha and Mitchell's plain.

Cllr Nqulwana stated that the report was brought to them as the Subcouncil for compliance purposes within the department. Cllr suggested that the members to release Mr Van Niekerk and commit with him and his department to have a detailed workshop with to convey truthful information about the project. Cllr expressed his despondency to the department toward building a road next to stock road but failing the people of Khayelitsha to relocated them accordingly

Cllr Maxiti commented that the last time they spoke with the line department they were told that there was ORIO funding challenge which has been resolved. Cllr agreed with the idea of finding the exact problem.

Mr Van Niekerk stated that it is difficult for him to say where the problem is, because there are numerous problems encountered. he said that he will escalate the matter of having a workshop with his superiors.

Cllr Sotashe suggested that the ED and the political principal for transport be invited to the Subcouncil and express the problem – it is an unbearable time frame to take three years to approve the Conceptual design.

RESOLVED

The Executive Director and the MAYCO member for Transport **BE INVITED** to the January 2020 Subcouncil meeting.

That Integrated Rapid Transit System: Phase 2a Corridor: Progress Report **BE DEFERRED** to January Subcouncil meeting.

Action: Mr. Francois Van Niekerk/ Mr. Jongihlanga France

09SUB DISTRICT SPATIAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK REVIEW: PROGRESS 8/11/2019 REPORT

It is recommended that the Subcouncil note and indorse the proposed public engagement programme.

RESOLVED

The District Spatial Development Framework Review: Progress Report **BE NOTED** by Subcouncil.

Action: Mr Nigel Titus/ Jongihlanga France

09SUB PROGRESS REPORT: C3 NOTIFICATIONS
9/11/2019

It is recommended that the Subcouncil access the performance of service delivery generally within the area of jurisdiction (outcome monitoring).

Comments

Cllr Pietersen mentioned that on the C3 Notification report tabled there is duplication of information.

Cllr Nqulwana stated that there are possibilities of that duplications because the household logs a call and they report to the Cllr to log a call, thirdly they will go to the Subcouncil office without informing the second and third party they have logged the call already. The Service request system need to have a system to pick up duplicates.

RESOLVED

That the Progress Report: C3 Notification the period of October 2019 **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subcouncil 09 members.

Action: Mr Jongihlanga France/ Ms Vathiswa Njaba

POLICIES AND BY-LAWS

09SUB DRAFT REVISED ALLOCATION POLICY: HOUSING OPPORTUNITIES
10/11/2019

It is recommended that the Subcouncil not the content of the report and the attached draft revised Allocation Policy.

Comments

Mr France reported that the official from the department promised to attend the Subcouncil as they were supposed to come to the Activity day and came late.

Cllr Sotashe requested Cllrs need to go through the report they need to comment on the draft- when it comes to implementing they have consulted,

Cllr Maxiti mentioned that on the report the emergency housing is not being accommodated. Cllr said that they need to have the housing database drives – and they have raised the issues of housing database offices being closed.

Cllr Nqulwana mentioned that the project steering committee remains powerful when it comes to housing allocations. The policy must be clear in terms of people earning more than seven thousand five hundred – they must be allocated sites when the areas they live in gets developed because everyone has a right to land. Cllr mentioned that on the report they are referring to a circular and it is not explained which one – suggested that an official from the line department to come to the Subcouncil to explain.

Cllr Sotashe agreed with what Cllr Nqulwana have raised – besides taking power

from the project steering committee the information provided to them it opens an opportunity for manipulation said that any process that raises suspicious moves must be rejected.

Cllr Majingo stated that he agrees with the indication of rejecting the report – in the absence of the steering committee the project will not take place.

Cllr Sotashe stated that they cannot agree on something that will backfire them.

RESOLVED

That the Draft Revised Allocation Policy: Housing Opportunities **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subcouncil 09 members.

Action: Cassandra Gabriel/ Lwazi Nobaza/ Jongihlanga France

09SUB DRAFT INTEGRATED WASTE MANAGEMENT POLICY 11/11/2019

It is recommended that the Subcouncil to comment on the IWM policy within the timeframes advertised and submit comments and objection to the executive mayor together with the Mayoral Committee for submission to Council.

Comments

Cllr Nqulwana stated that the draft policy is complex – it can also result to challenges as it has commitments in it. Cllr mentioned that the report should include the recycling sites in the informal settlements

RESOLVED

That the Draft Integrated Waste Management Policy **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subcouncil 09 members.

Action: Ms Rosina Lesoetsa/ Mr Jongihlanga France

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

09SUB PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PROCESS FOR EARLY CHILDHOOD DEVELOPMENT 12/11/2019 (ECD) DEVELOPMENT COST CHARGES EXEMPTION CRITERIA

It is recommended that the Subcouncil note the public participation process to be followed and submit its comments on the Draft Early Childhood Development Criteria before 30 November 2019.

Comments

Cllr Nqulwana commented that that on the draft they should be clear that a category of ECDs should be required to pay a development charge – on the draft it does not specify, rather they look at the number of children at learners. Cllr then suggested

that all the ECDs should be preserved equally regarding the development charges.

RESOLVED

That the Public Participation Process for Early Childhood Development (ECD) Development Cost Charges Exemption Criteria **BE NOTED** with comment made by Subcouncil 09 members.

Action: Nazlie du Toit/ Jongihlanga France

PROPERTY MATTERS

09SUB ACSA SWARTKLIP DEVELOPMENT ERF 52676
13/11/2019

Comments

Cllr Maxiti commented that they do have information about the evictees – on the meeting that Cllr Malusi Booie convened human settlement said that they want to accommodate the evictees in one of their projects.

Cllr Jali reported that Cllr Malusi Booie requested to meet with the community but never pitched up at, the meeting that was convened with the community member. The TR section residents are awaiting to be relocated – other informal settlements leadership in her ward have also asked when they will be relocated. Cllr Jali stated that the matter will result to serious problems.

Cllr Sotashe requested Mr France to write an official letter to Cllr Malusi Booie regarding the matter of ward 90 – to come and address the community members as he promised.

RESOLVED

That Subcouncil 09 **NOTE** the ACSA Swartklip Development ERF 52676 report and **RESCIND** their initial decision as the Subcouncil and take part in ACSA discussions.

Action: Jongihlanga France

GENERAL

09SUB FEEDBACK ON WARD COUNCILLOR OUTREACH PROGRAMME
14/11/2019

It is recommended that the Subcouncil note the feedback on the Ward Councilors Outreach programme; Councilors will be briefed timeously and comprehensively in preparation for the second phase.

Comments

Cllr Sotashe commented that the first Mayor to embark on the kind of programme was Ms Noma-India Mfeketho. Cllr further said that the department emotionally disturbed the Cllrs through the programme – the community was awaiting feedback about progress on what they have raised to them. Cllr stated that the department is doing a repetition of what Cllrs are already doing and they need to revise the report.

Cllr Nqulwana stated that they were disturbed by the report because they have raised their views towards the process leading to it. Cllr mentioned that ward 89 is situated in Site B area but the arranged venue for ward 89 was Solomon Tshuku in Site C area – and mentioned that the report's content is misleading.

Cllr Maxiti informed the meeting that the outreach programme was the initiative of the Mayor and if Subcouncil 09 sees the report being irrelevant to them they have a right to reject the whole programme. He mentioned that in some of the areas it was the first time communities engaged with their ward Councillors – because the communities complained that they never had meetings with their Councillors. Cllr said that on the adverts handed out it was stated that the Mayor was going to be present in those meeting and the Mayor was not present, which was another thing that created havoc in some of the areas.

Cllr Pietersen stated that he has no problem with the initiative, but he has a problem with how the meeting was arranged. Cllr also mentioned that the content of the presentation tabled on the day was misleading.

Cllr Sotashe stated that they cannot reject community engagement but there must be a proper engagement with the Cllrs.

RESOLVED

That the Feedback on Ward Councillor Outreach Programme report **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subcouncil 09 members.

Action: Mr. Irwin Robson / Jongihlanga France.

09SUB STATUS OF INFORMAL TRADING PLANS IN SUBCOUNCIL 9 15/11/2019

It is recommended that the Subcouncil note the Status report of Informal Trading Plans in Subcouncil 09.

Comments

Cllr Sotashe informed that the report was already tabled on the Activity day meeting and that he spoke to the Minister of Economic Development and that she is willing to partner with the Subcouncil – Cllr will link Mr Fledermaus with the Minister's office.

Cllr Nqulwana stated that they they would like to encourage Mr Fledermaus to continue engage with them in the process.

RESOLVED

That the status report on Informal Trading Plans in Subcouncil 09 **BE NOTED** with comments made by Subcouncil 09

Action: Mr Sergio Fledermaus/ Mr Jongihlanga France

LATE ITEMS

**09SUB WARD ALLOCATION BUDGET:2019/20 PROPOSED REALLOCATION OF
16/11/2019 FUNDS**

Mr France reported that there are still outstanding signatures on the report.

RESOLVED

That the Ward Allocation Budget:2019/20 Proposed Reallocation of Funds items **BE DIFFERED** report to a Special Subcouncil meeting.

Action: Mr Jongihlanga France/ Ms Vathiswa Njaba

**09SUB WARD ALLOCATIONS: 2020/21 SUBCOUNCIL 9
17/11/2019**

Mr France reported that there are still outstanding signatures on the report.

RESOLVED

That the Ward Allocations: 2020/21 Subcouncil 9 report **BE DIFFERED** to a Special Subcouncil meeting.

Action: Mr Jongihlanga France/ Ms Vathiswa Njaba

**09SUB SAFETY PLANS: SUBCOUNCIL 9
18/11/2019**

Ald. Jean Pierre Smith table a presentation for Safety Plans for Subcouncil 09.

Comments

Cllr Sotashe mentioned that they have taken stunts toward Ward Allocation – they have noticed that the line departments are relaying on ward allocation money instead of fighting for budget in the budget steering committee and that the crime is the priority in their Subcouncil.

Cllr stated that he is happy that Ald. Smith clarified the question they had about who

operates the control room of the CCTV cameras.

Cllr Nqulwana commented that they agree with the challenges and the camera system itself – they have agreed that a different type of camera must be introduced. It is encouraging that the Cllrs will get top up funds on Ward allocation from Safety and Security department, but they want to see commitment from the department first by submitting corporate budget.

Cllr Moloto enquired what are the requirements for hiring on the Auxiliary workers.

Cllr Pietersen thanked Ald JP Smith for the additional funds towards CCTV cameras. He has allocated three hundred thousand towards CCTV cameras and he was told a month ago that the cost of cameras has increased he is currently at ease.

Cllr Hlazo enquired if it possible that the existing cameras can be upgraded to the standard of the cameras that they will install, which will have a clear vision footage. and that if it is possible to install cameras that have different angels.

Cllr Mpengezi enquired if the training can be done closer to where the candidates live, because there is a transport challenge. Cllr said that the coordination of the employment can be helpful if it can come directly to the neighborhood watches – and enquired if it possible not to follow the application root and get Cllrs to get the names of the interested people. Lastly, is it possible if the CCTV cameras can be operated from the nearby police stations.

Cllr Majingo said that the rotation of the cameras 75 degrees – anything that can occur on the angle is not being covered. Cllr enquired about the usual times frames that the incidents take place. Lastly – what is Safety and Security relationship with Energy department, because at night some of the street lights are not functioning.

Ald Smith stated that the ward allocation must also reflect the priorities in the areas, if the crime is the first priority then a portion of ward allocation money must address those issues not necessarily CCTV cameras. The TMC is fully controlled by the City of Cape Town, but they have recruited the monitors of the CCTV cameras from private security. Ald Smith suggested that Subcouncil 09 can arrange one of their Subcouncil meetings at the TCM, so that they get to see how it looks.

The cameras will be installed by private companies. Ald. mentioned that few people make use of the emergency numbers – Cllr also need to popularize the 107 and 021 480 7700 to community members.

The requirement for the Law Enforcement Auxiliary service are: Matric, Drivers license, one must pass a drug test, no criminal record – if one has, he/she must apply to have the criminal record expunged, one must pass written and physical tests

Ald. said he will follow up with Mr Barry Schuller to be able to assist on the identified CCTV camera project for Subcouncil 09. The quality of the cameras is an issue, the private sector will retrovert the existing cameras, so that they do not spend money on newly installed cameras. Ald. mentioned that the 360 degree cameras are possible but he will discuss with Mr Cole and Mr Schuller.

Lastly, he said that he has not seen the statistics for Khayelitsha with regards to the incidents occurred, but he was shown the hot spots. The camera has inbuilt battery

system and they will start to use the drones to catch the cable thieves.

Cllr Sotashe acknowledged Ald. Smith's presentation and highlighted that they will invite him again when it is necessary. Cllr requested the

RESOLVED

The presentation ***BE NOTED*** with comments made by Subcouncil 09.

Action: Ald Jean Pierre Smith/ Mr Jongihlanga France

CLOSING ITEMS

NEXT MEETING DATE

22 January 2020

MEETING CLOSING

Meeting adjourned at 14h30.